
 

 
 
 
 
 
May 13, 2020 
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
 
RE: PGE Advice No. 20-09, Schedule 136 Oregon Community Solar Program Cost Recovery 
Mechanism, updates title of schedule and the type of costs to recover to include payments to 
participants, Docket No. ADV 1112 
 
 
Dear Chair Decker, Commissioner Tawney, and Commissioner Thompson, 
 
The Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA) appreciates the opportunity to submit these 
comments in response to Portland General Electric’s (PGE’s) above referenced filing.  
 
CCSA is a business-led trade organization, comprised of over 50 member companies, that works 
to expand access to clean, local, affordable energy nationwide through community solar. CCSA’s 
mission is to empower energy consumers, including renters, homeowners, businesses and 
households of all socio-economic levels, by increasing their access to reliable clean energy. 
 
CCSA has been an invested stakeholder in the development and implementation of Oregon’s 
community solar program (CSP) throughout the past several years and we remain dedicated to 
supporting its success for customers and the community solar industry. 
 
CCSA understands that PGE has proposed a tariff that would change the allocation of CSP costs 
across PGE’s customer base.  CCSA believes that the CSP furthers decarbonization of energy 
supply in Oregon and provides a public benefit and a public good that benefits all customers. 
CCSA does not take a position on PGE’s proposed tariff, but does support the Commission and 
PGE considering responsibility of program costs. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ 
Charlie Coggeshall 
Western Regional Director 
Coalition for Community Solar Access 
charlie@communitysolaraccess.org 
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